July 29, 1945.

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Doc:

Inclosed please find a copy of my letter of resignation written to Mr. E. C. Quigley, Director of Athletics.

I want to thank you for all the kindnesses that you have done for me in the past. I assure you they have been appreciated. My associations with you as Assistant Basketball coach and otherwise have helped me greatly. I hope that some day I may be able to partly repay you.

Sincerely yours,

Elmer Schaake.

P.S.

As to my future plans, I have had several offers from the West coast so I think I'll be ambling out that way.